DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

An Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 11th December 2012.
PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) and Cllrs. Alexander, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith. No members of the public were in attendance.

Prior to the start of the meeting  the chairman introduced Mr Philip Morphy the architect of 6 Fox Cottages. He explained that as the result of consultation with SCDC planning the plans submitted on the planning application were slightly smaller than those presented to pre planning.

He agreed that whilst it was possible to repair the existing building, cost made this prohibitive. 


Some councillors felt that they would like to see the “rat trap” brickwork continue to be used on the non rendered part of the building in order to keep some local building methods alive. Mr Morphy felt that this would be difficult as it would conflict with modern building regulations but he would investigate if it were possible. 

Cllr Leggate stated that he would like to see the Dentil Course of brickwork under the eves, replicated on the new building. Mr Morphy agreed that this would not be a problem.


Height of the building, ground levels, stairways and pantiles were also discussed.

The official meeting of the Parish Council commenced at 7.50pm

1
APOLOGIES.  No Apologies were received. 
2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
3
PLANNING – 6 Fox Cottages, Fox Lane, Darsham.



Demolition of existing building and erection of new dwelling.

Cllr Alexander felt that having a pre-planning application had been unusual and as a result he had not given the matter his full attention at the previous meeting and expected it to be better discussed when it came before the council as a full planning application.
Cllr Smith stated that she would like more notice given on this type of planning matter to enable councillors to make a site visit should they wish to do so.

A motion was put to the meeting that the council “approve the application to demolish the existing building at 6 Fox Cottages and the erection of a new building” with comments added. This was unanimously passed .
It was agreed that the following comments should be added to SCDC

1. Some form of the “Rat Trap” brickwork design to be incorporated into the non rendered part of the house in order to retain some of the character of the village and older building methods. (Suggested)
2. To retain the Dentil Course of brickwork under the eaves that exists on the current building. (Requested)
4
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


Planning – 
Barn at Darsham House




Removal of conservatory and erection of new lean-to building

This application had been received by the clerk on the morning of the meeting 
and Cllrs agreed to consider the application.
After a short discussion and study of the plans the application was approved by all councillors present.

It was agreed that the January council meeting should commence at 7pm to accommodate the presentation by a Sizewell representative.

The meeting ended at  8.18pm.
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